Eatonton Historic Preservation Commission Minutes

November 8, 2021

Plaza Arts Center Gallery

6:00 PM

Present:  Chair Lyn Romine, Shelagh Fagan, Diane Folk, Nancy Marshall

 
September minutes were approved as written and the spelling of lintel was corrected.  
 COA #2021-05 project of replacing front porch flooring at 206 N. Madison is complete. Some discussion was offered about sealing versus treating the stone in an effort to “age” its appearance. 


We are all thrilled that the Hiram Gardner House at 307 Wayne Street has been sold.  This property has been vacant for several years and was showing significant deterioration. Lyn reported that the buyer is anxious to make appropriate material changes to the front of the house and will be submitting a COA in the future.  Jim Marshall found a 1913 photo of the side of the house which will be useful for column reference and the porch railings.  The search continues for a photo of the front of the home—particularly the front door. 

Lyn has requested that the City grind three stumps on the property.  Billy Porter will do the work for $450 and Mary and Murray Air will remove the wood chips.


Keeping It Historic Banners will be placed at the Betzel’s home at 408 N. Madison Avenue and at The Huskins Law Firm downtown. Both have recently painted and done repairs.


“Sylvia the Ghost” was an impressive entry in the Eatonton Mainstreet Scarecrow Contest for the month of October.  She appeared on WMAZ as publicity for the Georgia Writers Museum Ghost Tour.  The display included information about HPC. 


Lyn has persuaded Tytan Films of the value in producing an E-Town video for Facebook featuring historic homes in the Plaza District.  Jim Marshall and Lyn will be featured on the video.
Meeting adjourned. Next meeting will be announced when a COA is submitted.

Minutes submitted by Nancy Marshall 11/10/2021

